
 

 

 
 
 
22nd March 2021  
 
Dear Parent / Carer, 
 
Uniform update 
 
As we head towards the Easter holidays, I would like to clarify the following expectations of students 
when they return on Monday 12 April 2021.   
 
Required academy uniform:  

 Academy clip-on tie; 

 Plain black shoes, No trainers, boots, pumps or canvas shoes are allowed when we return 
 on Monday 12th April 2021.   The school will support with this as I appreciate non-essential 
 shops are still closed including shoe shops therefore the academy has purchased a stock of 
 shoes which can be used.   

 Plain black socks (with trousers only) or 40 denier plain black tights (with skirts); 

 Black Outwood Academy trousers or skirt 

 Outdoor coats should be fit for purpose and must be worn over the top of a blazer.     Hoodies 
 are not acceptable.  Now the warm weather is here coats will be asked to be removed when 
 in class.  
 
The following are not allowed and may lead to a consequence: 

 Nail polish and any type of false nails, these will be asked to be removed.  

 No Jewelry except a wristwatch, smart watches are not allowed. 

 All make-up must be discreet.  

 False eyelashes, hairstyles and colour are to be at the discretion of the Principal.  A message 
 has been sent  

 Students are also required to bring a bag, their equipment for the day and their planner’ 
 
As with any reasonable request, failure to comply with the above information may result in a fixed 
term exclusion.   Thank you again for your continued support in helping assist the Academy’s clear 
aim of high standards in uniform.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Mr T Urwin 
Principal 
Outwood Academy Ormesby  


